
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOUNTAIN HILL 

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

October 30, 2017 

7:00 P.M. 

 

Council members present were: Ms. Jordan, Mr. Trabel, Mr. Blatt, Ms. Halleman, and Ms. Gifford. 

Also in attendance were Anthony Branco, Executive Administrator, Bethany Sebesta, Assistant to 

the Executive Administrator, Police Chief Bachert, and guests. Council President Rapp, Mr. 

Trotter, and Mayor Rosado were absent. 

 

Council Vice-President Blatt called for the pledge to the flag, and afterwards stated that this 

meeting was advertised as required by the Borough Code for discussion on the 2018 preliminary 

budget and any other business that may come before Council. 

 

At this time Council Vice-President Blatt opened the floor to Mr. Branco and Ms. Sebesta to 

present the budget.  

 

Ms. Sebesta presented Council with non-resident season pass fees for the 2018 pool season. 

Those fees are as follows; 

 

 Adult Non-Resident Season Pass $100.00 

 Youth Non-Resident Season Pass $90.00 

 Senior Non-Resident Season Pass $90.00 

 

 Mr. Trabel made a motion to also increase the daily rates and evening rates as follows; 

 

 Adult Daily Rates    $7.00 

 Youth Daily Rates   $6.00 

 Senior Daily rates to remain at $5.00 

 

 Adult Evening Rates   $6.00 

 Youth Evening Rates   $5.00  

 Senior Evening rates to remain at $3.00 

 

The motion was seconded by Ms. Jordan and passed unanimously by all members present. 

 

Ms. Gifford made a motion to directing Mr. Branco to advertise the proposed 2018 preliminary 

budget for public inspection for a period of ten (10) days as required by the Borough Code, 

Section1308. The motion was seconded by Ms. Jordan and Vice-President Blatt called for a roll 

call vote. 

 

Ms. Gifford  yes 

Ms. Jordan  yes  

Ms. Halleman  no 

Mr. Trabel  yes 

Mr. Blatt  yes 



 

 

 

Ms. Sebesta and Chief Bachert requested that the uniform allowance given to the members of the 

Police Department be given on a semi-annual basis. Mr. Branco stated that since this was in the 

contract, an amendment to the contract would need to be agreed to by the Police union and the 

Borough. Council had no objections. Chief Bachert will have a document drawn up to be 

reviewed and signed by both parties. 

 

Mr. Trabel asked what was done with the uniforms when an Officer left the force. Chief Bachert 

stated that all uniforms were returned when an Officer left the force. 

 

Ms. Gifford asked Council if there was any way that a handicap Merry-Go-Round be purchased 

for the park area. Mr. Blatt stated that the American Legion was looking for a cause to donate to 

and that he would present the idea to the remaining Legionnaires. 

 

On a motion by Ms. Gifford, second by Ms. Jordan the meeting was adjourned at 7:27 P.M. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

______________________________________________ 

Anthony Branco, Borough Secretary 

   

 

BOROUGH OF FOUNTAIN HILL 

                                                                        LEHIGH COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

 

By: ______________________________ 

                          Norman Blatt Jr., Vice- President of Council 

ATTEST: 

 

By: _____________________________  

       Anthony Branco, Executive Administrator  

 

        
 


